To: Michigan Natural Resources Commissioners:

    Keith Charters, Chairman

    Mary Brown

    Darnell Earley

    Bob Garner, Vice Chair

    Jerry Hall

    John Madigan

    Frank Wheatlake

 

On January 12, 2006, in Muskegon I briefed you on the resolution passed in June 2005 by both the Michigan Resource Stewards and MUCC. 

 

I did not have my remarks in written form (except for the resolution) and I would like to summarize them here for clarity and to fill in some points I missed.

 

A growing body of evidence directly private cervid operations to the movement of Chronic Wasting Disease around North America. Confined cervid operations can and should be considered potential carriers of CWD just as ocean going vessels entering the St. Lawrence Seaway should be considered potential carriers of exotic species.

 

For this and the following reasons, we urge you to stop issuing permits for new cervid farms and ranches and to begin buying back licenses from willing sellers:


While regulations and standards for cervid operations are important, regulations and standards should not be relied upon to eliminate the risk of CWD being introduced by private cervid operations. Information gathered by audits here and elsewhere make it clear that a substantial level of non-compliance should be expected regardless of regulations.


Probabilities being what they are, the incidence of non-compliance and the odds of commercial cervid operations introducing CWD to Michigan go up as the number of cervid facilities increase.


Each new license increases the risk to the resource and society posed by CWD and adds new costs for surveillance, enforcement and administration, costs largely and unfairly borne by sportsmen.


Once issued these licenses become, for all practical purposes, property that cannot be withdrawn without compensation. 


The benefits of commercial cervid operations are in no way commensurate with the risks that CWD (and potentially other diseases) pose to Michigan ‘s deer and elk, the financial risk to society, and the risk to our way of life.


A freeze on new license issuance combined with a willing seller buy out of licenses would be good financially for both cervid operations and the state. License value would increase with a freeze on new licenses. Anyone wanting to license would have to buy from the existing pool, from a willing seller. Buyers could take over existing facilities or transfer the license to a new facility, which would result in a shut down of the old. If the license were sold to the state, of course, the old facility would be shut down by its owners. Under this proposal, some owners will opt to sell licenses to the state at fair market value. Remaining active  operations are likely to consolidate, be more successful. As numbers of active facilities drop, surveillance and administration will become easier and cost less. The danger to the resources and society will be reduced. 

 

The DNR, through the fisheries Division, implemented this approach in the late 1970s to reduce commercial fishing on the Great Lakes. It was well received by commercial fishermen and opened the way for the successful expansion of the Great Lakes sportfishery. 

 

The Resource Stewards would be pleased to discuss this further with the DNR.

 

David P. Borgeson, President
Michigan Resource Stewards

